
Anywheres vs. Somewheres is shorthand for the divergent outlooks that British sociologist David Goodhart used to 

explain 2016’s Brexit vote and has since been used to explain the unexpected Presidential election results here.   

   Goodhart proposes that a society’s basic level of affinity with one’s neighbors supported the idea of the so-called 

welfare state.  But as communities became less homogenous, mutual obligations were strained.  Depending on the 

locale, shifting demographics resulted in differing responses, from “change is loss” to celebrations of diversity.  Such 

attitudes, as captured in polling responses, closely matched the geography of Brexit leave/remain votes. 

   Critiques of Goodhart’s thesis have been of two kinds.  First, translation of a sociological analysis of Britain to the 

American political situation is at best only approximate. The unchanging English village dealing for the first time 

with the influx of the Jamaican or Pole is in a different category than a town in this Land of Immigrants.  (Granted, 

the Sharpsville of a century ago was hardly welcoming to the Italian or Hungarian who came here, yet their identity 

as “solid citizens” evolved over a few decades rather than centuries.) 

   Secondly, his “Anywheres vs. Somewheres” dichotomy is often based on caricature.  There are plenty who may be 

classed as an “Anywhere” or “cosmopolitan elite” who vigorously support their home communities and neighborhoods.  

Likewise, many who identify as a “Somewhere” and who may never have travelled 100 miles outside their hometowns, 

by their charity and otherwise, show an empathy for the starving village half-way around the world. 

   The truth, however, may be found somewhere in-between.  Change is difficult.  We no longer have blast furnaces, 

and even memories of them are fading.  Predictably, the arrival of unfamiliar faces may be unfairly linked with loss 

of job opportunities.    As proponents of local history and local identity, we as a Society may expect our support from 

those with a “Somewheres” outlook.  Indeed, those for whom the Sharpsville High football game is one of the 

highlights of the week count as strong supporters.  On the other hand, many of our active members travel frequently, 

or have recently moved here, and who would otherwise be counted as Anywheres—yet they are deeply committed to 

making Sharpsville a better place. 

   Perhaps the better distinction Goodhart could have made is how much one cares about the larger world.  Contemporary 

life is full of personal stresses and burdens—health issues, family issues, job issues—and these can and must take center 

stage.  Yet, betterment of one’s neighborhood, one’s town, and the wider world depends on one’s empathy and grit.  

Persons with those characteristics will be more apt to work to improve this community—more than the person whose main 

attribute is “I would never leave Sharpsville.”  We hope you are among those who want to improve this “Somewhere.”  
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A Murder-Mystery Dinner Theatre 
k~*]~8*Lk|~ryvywo¢¶}*Mox~o|   321 Ridge Avenue, Sharpsville 

Friday & Saturday, February 16th & 17th 7:00 p.m. 

Tickets $30, available at Mehler Insurance or at www.sharpsvillehistorical.org 
 

CaféMurder  
 



A Look Back 

Telephones 

   In chronicling the development of telephone service to Sharpsville, the main task is to find interest in what promises to 

be an exceedingly dull topic.  Yet such interest can be found in recounting various aspects of telephone service whose 

establishment was by no means sure and yet we now take for granted.  First, some definitions:  What the following 

paragraphs call a “telephone” does not mean what is now sometimes referred to as a “cell-phone,” or “mobile device,” 

or “camera that also enables one to speak to others over distance.”  Instead, for those too young to know (or too old to 

remember), this is an actual telephone: 

 
 
 
 
 

 

burgh.  That telephone company would grow to establish a network of central offices in Sharpsville and other sections of 

the Shenango Valley, and later be absorbed by the Bell Telephone Company of Pennsylvania in 1918. 

   As demand for telephone service grew, a central switchboard was established here, making it possible for local 

subscribers to be connected to each other.  A space, shared with the Western Union Telegraph Co. was rented in Park 

Hall on the corner of Shenango and Park Streets.  As Mrs. D. W. Carbaugh reminisces in doggerel composed for the 

town’s 1924 Golden Anniversary:  “In giving you past memories I will not exaggerate,/I have seen the vast improvements 

that have placed us up to date;/The telephone at that time wasn’t found in every home,/You could go to Central office and 

there pay to use the phone.” 

  The first switchboard began operation on August 13, 1887.  In an admirable display of optimism, a telephone directory 

was issued the following year, even though it showed only eight subscribers. Telephones of that time were of the magneto 

type, which required the subscriber to turn a crank to attract the attention of the operator. 

   Economists had for decades classified telephone service (at least the old landline system under AT&T) as a “natural 

monopoly.”  So it is surprising to find advertisements from the early 20
th

 century where a local business says they may be 

reached by phone on “both exchanges.”  Indeed, in June of 1899, Borough Council granted a franchise to the Mercer 

Telephone & Telegraph Co., on the same conditions as the Central District and Printing Telegraph Co. enjoyed.  The 

Mercer company had been founded in 1896.  In 1904, it along with other small independent companies in Western 

Pennsylvania merged under the name of the Erie Telephone Company, which shortly afterwards was known as the Union 

Telephone Co of Erie.  Three years later, it was then merged into the American Union Telephone Company.  For a while 

the Union was the chief local competitor locally with the Central District Co.; however, it soon met with financial 

difficulties and by the early 20s had ceased operations in the Valley.  Their office was located at 35 Main Street. 

cont’d. on page 5 

 

 

 

   Within our archives is an anonymous typescript that gives 

valuable  information on the introduction of telephone service in 

the town.  Only a few years after Alexander Graham Bell’s patent, 

the first installations were made sometime in the early 1880s for 

the Sharpsville Furnace to connect a private line to the Pierce Coal 

Company, approximately six miles away.  Around the same time, 

the Perkins Furnace Company had a private line installed from 

Sharpsville to its own coal  mine, which was near the Pierce mine.  

These two lines were placed on opposite sides of the same road for 

nearly their entire distance.  The telephones were rented to the 

company at $30 a year and only connected with each other.  The 

first surprise is that there was, initially, nothing of what was later 

termed “exchange service”—where one could speak with anyone 

else who owned a telephone.  Instead, telephones then were 

essentially private walkie-talkies connected by wires.  (Private 

lines, though, would persist.  As late as 1914, the Sharpsville 

Railroad built a private line along its road from Sharpsville to New 

Wilmington.) 

   The first public telephone was placed in the drug store at the 

corner of Mercer and Shenango and was connected to the old 

Central District and Printing Telegraph Company’s office in Pitts- 

We welcome any information our readers can give as to 
how this device was operated.  We are especially 
interested to know the function of the ten holes in the 
plastic ring and how they may have been used to send 
text messages. 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjrmr26p8_QAhWDPiYKHbKiAssQjRwIBw&url=http://picclick.ca/Vintage-1958-Black-Rotary-Telephone-Bell-System-Western-201662164428.html&psig=AFQjCNFn7ZLQ-61WEQ3EZSz9EhU4HFZX-Q&ust=1480554993713152


 
 
 
 
 
  

Traces of Lost Sharpsville 

The Pierce Mansion 

   The Pierce mansion, sixty-six years after its demolition, continues to fascinate, perhaps more beloved in death than 

when in full bloom. It is almost always the first thing new members to the Historical Society ask about.  Yet, despite it 

being recognized as a showpiece in its day, surprisingly little information from the mansion’s heyday has been preserved. 

   First, some clarifying terminology:  The Pierce Mansion refers to the now-razed brick mansion that  occupied the north 

side of Shenango Street between Mercer Avenue and Walnut Street.  The wood-frame Jonas Pierce House stands on 

Shenango Street behind the Rite Aid drugstore.  Built in Italianate style in 1868, and listed on National Register of 

Historic Places, it was the home to General Pierce’s eldest son.   What is termed merely the Pierce House, however, was 

Jonas’ first home, built about 1864 and later used as a hotel before being incorporated into the Parkway Apartments and 

eventually demolished.   The homes of two other sons of General Pierce also stood along Shenango Street:  Walter lived 

at the 1870 Queen Anne home situated behind the Opera House, recently restored and now owned by Bill and Nita 

Jackson. Frank’s home was next door.  It was later torn down and stood on what is now the parking lot for the Methodist 

Church.  Wallace lived at the Mount Hickory farmstead on Keel Ridge Road in present-day Hermitage.  James B. Pierce, 

the youngest, always lived in the mansion, inheriting it from his mother in 1886.   

   Begun in the summer of 1872 at an estimated cost of $75,000,  by the time construction of the mansion was finished in 

1874, $110,000 was spent, though it is not known whether that figure included the outbuildings and  interior furnishings.   

Architectural pattern books from the time give clues to what these dollar figures mean.  In Elihu Hussey’s popular 1875 

book Home Building, the most lavish example of his thirty model homes—“a splendid tower villa”—is approximately 

3,560 square feet compared to the 8,443 in the Pierce Mansion.   Yet even discounting the smaller size Hussey’s model 

was estimated to “cost at New York” $17,000.   Even the 16,800 square foot Jacob Henry Mansion in Joliet, Illinois,  

 

The mansion in its heyday, late 1880s                 cont’d. on page 4 
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Pierce Mansion cont’d. 

built 1873-6, only cost $70,000.   

   The mansion was built in the Second Empire style, which saw its 

era of popularity from 1865-1880.  The style was named for the 

France’s Second Empire whose Napoleon III reconstructed Paris 

with building designs that were widely imitated.  Characteristic 

were a rectangular tower and steep mansard roof, and employment 

of idioms from several historical styles, particularly Baroque.  

Preceded by the earlier Italianate style, Second Empire likewise 

used overhanging eaves with decorative brackets and ornate 

windows hoods.  All these elements along with a distinctive roof 

cresting are seen in the Pierce Mansion.  Once its style was no 

longer in vogue, the Second Empire mansion became identified as 

the archetypical haunted house (such as seen in Psycho or The 

Addams Family). 

   The house was massive, containing (depending on the count) 

thirty rooms, and 8,443 square feet.  Its 18 inch brick walls 

supported frescoed ceilings 18-feet high on the first-floor, 15-feet 

high on the second floor, and 13-feet on the third.  The floor of the 

large entry hall was marble and each room had a marble mantle of 

a different color.  Heavy oak woodwork, polished so “you could see 

                                                                        cont’d. on page 6 

    

 

Contact Us 

website:  www.sharpsvillehistorical.org   

email:  sharpsvillehistorical@hotmail.com     

see our website for officers’ phone numbers   

Headquarters:  131 N. Mercer Ave., Sharpsville, Pa.  

Mailing address:  955 Forest Lane, Sharpsville, Pa.  

16150 

 

Meetings are held the First Monday of the Month at 

7:00pm at our headquarters  

 

Due to New Year’s Day, the January 2018 meeting 

will be held on January 8
th

  

 

With Gratitude 

We recently received donations from  

Ann Morris    Barbara Gullickson 

Joe Mastrian 

We have also received a significant grant from 

an Anonymous Foundation 
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Collections update 

Ralph W. Mehler donated a number of 

newspaper clippings about the Sharpsville 

Service Club’s Santa Claus project. 

Don Greer donated a newspaper clipping on the 

construction of the Shenango Dam.  

Jean Teglo donated a photo of the Sharpsville 

High School Class of 1930. 

Natalie Magulla donated an ornate certificate of 

service for WWI soldier Jay Parker. 

Mary E. Woods Shaffer donated three year 

books from the 1940s and a collection of 53 

photos of the construction of the Shenango 

Dam. 

More upcoming events 

GAMBLING SPREE BUS TRIP  

Hard Rock Casino Cleveland  January 17
th

  

JACK Casino Cleveland February 21
st

   

Call 724-813-9199  

for info and reservations 

 



 

  

Telephones, cont’d. 

    Other assumptions one may have today about the basic logistics of phone service—such as where one may expect 

to encounter a telephone pole—are challenged in these early records.  In 1914, the Borough Council notified the 

Union Telephone Co. at Erie to remove the telephone pole in front of the Mertz livery barn on Walnut Street.  The 

pole stood almost in the center of the street and several narrow escapes by automobile drivers had been reported. 

   While a necessity from the vantage point of the present day, like most new technologies, adoption of the telephone 

was at first slow.  The number of subscribers had increased to only 15 by 1890.  The pace of installations soon 

picked up, however, jumping to 125 by 1900, 288 by 1910 and 634 in 1920.  By 1930, the figure stood at 902,  but 

dropped to 865 in 1940, as the Great Depression enforced household economy. 

   The Central District telephone company, to accommodate the growth in subscribers moved to a larger space on 

Walnut Street, around 1912.   (This was in the brick building on the north-east corner of Walnut & Main, in the 

space next to Hurley’s.)  In 1925, the central office installed a “common battery” that supplied  power to operate the 

ringer, making the old hand-cranked magneto phones obsolete.  The manual switchboard was taken out of service 

and replaced with dial equipment in 1937 when the switching office building was erected on East Main Street.  The 

building was expanded in 1972. 

   While their work was tangential to the war theatres, an illustrated 1943 article in The Sharon Herald gives credit 

to the Home Front exertions of the local telephone operators.  (While automatic switching equipment handled local 

calls, an  operator was still necessary for toll calls. War-time orders at local plants and in particular the erection of 

Camp Shenango in Reynolds vastly increased the long-distance phone traffic; the number of operators increased in 

Sharon from 35 to 175, as a result.) 

   Following World War II, the telephone was no longer merely common but ubiquitous. By May 1949, 2,247 

telephones were installed in Sharpsville, nearly triple the pre-war number.  The average daily number of calls 

likewise increased from 4,240 in 1940 to 11,324 in 1949.  

   Local telephone numbers, as many will recall, were originally two letters followed by five numbers.  So, the initial 

“96” of Sharpsville’s 962 exchange equated to the letters WO on the telephone dial.  This pair of letters began a 

mnemonic word; ours was WOodlawn.  (Sharon’s 342, 346, and 347 exchanges translated to DIamond.)  This 

alphanumeric system, however, restricted the quantity of available telephone numbers since some combinations of 

digits yielded no pronounceable word equivalent.  Moreover, no letters are assigned to 0 or 1 on the dial, since the 

exchange numbering systems initially did not permit those digits. All-number dialing would eventually allow them to 

be used.     

   Faced with an impending shortage of numbers, the Bell system began the transition to all-number dialing around 

1958.  While some doubted the human cranium was capable of remembering seven numbers, others across the 

country even organized in groups such as the Anti-Digit Dialing League to oppose “the cult of technology” and 

“creeping numeralism.”  Nonetheless, in 1962, our WOodlawn2 was dropped in favor of 962 (though in certain 

areas the alphanumeric system lasted much longer). 

   Around 1988, a little-known peculiarity of the Sharpsville exchange ended: to reach another 962 number, it was 

unnecessary to dial the “96,” just 2 plus the remaining four digits of the number.  (This was all before we were 

further burdened by the successors to the Bell monopoly to first dial 724 to reach a number within the area code.) 

   Despite the triumph of Alexander Graham Bell’s invention as the foremost means of remote human interaction, 

one alternative by-gone form of communication is here worthy of note.  In 1908, Sharpsville’s Frank W. King, at the 

time chief clerk at the Alice Furnace and later general manager of the Valley Mould & Iron, sent two of his homing 

pigeons to deliver a message from Greenville to Sharon. 

 

Open House 

As a reminder, our historic headquarters with displays of fourteen decades of Sharpsville history is open to the public 

the first and third Saturdays of the month from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. 

      Even if you have been here before, it is likely you may have missed an architectural feature our guides may 

point out or an item of interest among our documents and artifacts on display. 

 



  

Pierce Mansion cont’d. 

your face,” extended throughout.   The third floor contained a ballroom and the tower cupola was glazed with ruby glass.   

While it is uncertain whether they were original or added later, its deluxe amenities included an annunciator in the 

kitchen and a dumb-waiter for transporting the wash to dry on the roof or upper tower.  Situated on five acres in what was 

then the center of town, the estate eventually included an ornate carriage house and greenhouse.  

   General James Pierce, whose fortune from his coal, rail, and iron ventures funded the structure, sadly, never resided 

here.  While construction was complete by the time of his death on December 2, 1874, he had not yet moved from his 

farmstead at Mount Hickory. 

   His widow did move into the mansion and lived there until her  death in 1886.   The youngest son, James Buchanan 

Pierce also made this his home along with his wife Albertine or “Ellen,” and “Aunt Cissy,” Albertine’s spinster sister, 

Celia.  Perhaps the last connection to the magnificent dwelling was Anna Garnack Zielke.  In 1933, at age 16, she came 

there to work as a live-in maid.  Two years before her death she gave a 2004 interview to The Herald about her 

memories there.  

   The 1952 demolition of the mansion is still today mentioned with deep regret.  (Though many of us must also admit the 

prejudices of class are behind much of this regret, had something other than subsidized housing been built on the site.)  As 

a Historical Society with one of its missions the preservation of historic buildings, we share in this profound sense of loss of 

what was perhaps the greatest symbol and ornament of the Borough.  Yet, we must also offer some historical context. 

    Already by 1924, just a half-century after the mansion’s completion it was recognized as too large for a private residence 

and conversion to a hospital was being considered.   Even before that, in 1910, it was suggested that the School Board—

which was desperate for additional classroom space—should approach James B. Pierce about purchasing the mansion.   By 

1952, it had been empty for  five years  and on the market since before 1943.  Realtors  advertised the building as most 

suitable for institutional use.  Sale price was $25,000 with $1,200 of estimated repairs noted.  

   By January 1950, the Mercer County Housing Authority had proposed the Pierce property as one of a number of sites 

for a 60-unit federal housing project here.     (Other projects in the Shenango Valley were also on the drawing board, 

reflecting a dramatic increase nationwide in the federally-financed public housing, following passage of the Housing Act 

 
 

 
!ƴ ǳƴǎƛƎƴŜŘ ŀǊŎƘƛǘŜŎǘǳǊŀƭ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƴǎƛƻƴΩǎ ŦǊƻƴǘ ŜƭŜǾŀǘƛƻƴΦ  5ŜǎǇƛǘŜ ŘƛƭƛƎŜƴǘ 

ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘΣ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŎƘƛǘŜŎǘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ŦƻǳƴŘΣ though Thomas W. Silloway, architect 
of the 1871 Buchtel College (of which Gen. Pierce was a trustee), as well as a Universalist 

minister, is a strong possibility. 

of 1949. In hindsight, com-

munities suffered when the 

construction of large housing 

projects entailed the  wholesale 

clearance of established neigh-

borhoods and a concentration of 

poverty.  Still, the intention was to 

provide decent housing to replace 

the very real squalor of the older 

slum tenements existing at the 

time.  As a 1957 Sharon Herald 

article remarked:  “Today they 

[the Valley Mould company 

houses on Furnace St. and 

Perkins Alley] are dilapidated 

dwellings looking more like a 

Hollywood set for ‘Tobacco 

Road’ rather than real houses. 

One’s first reaction upon seeing 

them, in fact is to think the 

houses nothing more than false 

fronts, because they are too 

theatrically squalid to be real.”)  

In March, after many protests to 

it, Borough Council, it authorized 

cont’d. on page 7 

 



 

Pierce Mansion cont’d. 

Burgess Mahaney to propose one of three alternate sites—at Hickory & Maple Streets, Perkins Avenue, or between 

High & Water Streets—though it was noted that federal housing engineers would make the final selection. 

   September 1950 saw a second announcement that the Pierce property was spared from consideration for the 

housing project, again following protests.   In November, however, Federal Housing representatives  reversed these 

earlier assurances, rejected the alternate sites, and returned to the Pierce estate as their preferred location.  This 

prompted forty residents to petition the Council in protest.  Their main argument, however, was that the property 

was the town’s only remaining business site and so should be reserved for that purpose.  Blocking low-income 

housing and not historic preservation of the mansion thus seemed to be the main concern. 

   In early 1952, the Pierce heirs attempted a last-ditch effort against the eminent domain condemnation.  The 

court at Mercer, however, ruled that, under the law, the Housing Authority was the final arbiter in eminent domain. 

(Judge Rowley opined that while the attachment of the Pierce family for the land was “understandable and 

approved by all” . . . “condemnation proceedings quite commonly oblige the land owner to part with property 

which for both sentimental and practical reasons he would prefer to retain.”  Nonetheless, “the theory is that the 

preference of the individual must give way to the welfare of the many. [And that] “the power oppresses no one, for 

its exercise is always accompanied by adequate and full compensation.”)   This cleared the way for construction of 

what would become the Sharpsville Gardens housing project.  In May of the that year, bids—totaling $476,951—

were opened, with Paul Glenn of Sharon winning the contract for general construction, John Eisler of Butler for 

grading and landscaping, and Ivor J. Lee, Pic Electric, and Woodward Co. winning the mechanical contracts.  

   Razing of the mansion began on July 7, 1952.   Three days later, Sharon’s Malleable Heights housing project was 

dedicated with much fanfare.  The next week, final settlement with the Pierce heirs was made:  $37,500 for the 

property, $5,000 more than the Housing Authority initially offered, but far below the $100,000 that the Pierces 

had asked.  

   One must also understand that in this country—that had for decades made uninterrupted “Progress” its unofficial 

credo—the Historic Preservation movement was a feeble one until it was galvanized by the razing of Penn Station in 

New York City in 1963.  Likewise, just as much of the architecture of 50-75 years ago now seems ugly and regrettable, 

so too did our grandparents view the taste of their grandparents.  Yet, despite an appreciation for the thinking that led to 

the Pierce Mansion being torn down, the last word must go to Tommy Petricini.  She with her husband John saved many 

important documents that were merely set out at the mansion’s curb days before the wrecking ball (and which were later 

donated to the Historical Society).  On an envelope of photos “found in a book from the Pierce mansion,” she penciled 

in, “.  .  . after they tore it down, that broke my heart—I cried & cried.”  

 

 
 

Engaging the Community 

A heartfelt thanks to all who helped for our recent Gingerbread House Display and Contest 

Jeannie Goodhart organized the event and donated prizes for the winners 

Ed Volansky played the part of Santa to the delight of the young (and perhaps not so young) visitors 

Bob Verholek displayed his antique Christmas ornaments, especially his large collection of 1940s bubble lights for our tree 

The Bake Shoppe & Cafe of Downtown Sharon donated a Gingerbread House for our raffle 

  

 


